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The newly created Health Educators’ Advisory Group met for the first time on 5 November and discussed outstanding issues arising from previous Health Educator’s meetings; Health Educator updates on job threats; funding and public consultations; the Joint Liaison Committee; and priorities for 2009/10.

The Group noted with concern that the Health Educator’s voice was absent from a range of formal bodies established to advise on workforce planning. It was agreed that an initial mapping of the workforce planning groups and their representation should be undertaken. 

On general updates, the Group expressed concern about Strategic Health Authorities’ budget cuts and, as a consequence, the impact on Health Educators’ jobs. It was noted that NHS education and research budgets are a primary target for cuts in the attempt to offset shortfalls in funding for patients services; and there is likely to be increasing pressure in this direction over the next 2 years. 

The Group discussed how it could contribute to the UCU’s planned’ Condition Critical’ campaign and highlight the detrimental effects of Health Education cuts on front line health provision . Members agreed submit material to support case studies and where possible take up speaking opportunities at the launch event. 

In light of the low attendance at the meeting the Group agreed to refer the matter of its nominations to the Joint Liaison Committee to the next meeting. 

The Group agreed the following priorities for 2009/10;

· To supporting the UCU’s ‘Condition Critical’ campaign

· To establish a recruitment initiative targeted at Health Educators 

· To press for Health Educator input on formal workforce planning forums

